BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR SEPTEMBER 5, 2013

Attending trustees were Mitch Hulburt, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Mike Potratz, Springy Yamasaki, Jack Yarbrough and Phil DeLeo.  Mitch called the meeting to order at 7:10.    

Guests: Mike Wendt of S. Island Drive.
Agenda: Mitch distributed a meeting agenda, and called for a motion to approve it.  Phil moved to approve the agenda and Jack seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.  

Minutes: Mitch distributed the minutes of the August 8, 2013 meeting.  Springy made a motion to approve the minutes, and Michael seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  
Treasurer’s Report: Michael reviewed the treasures report.  She indicated we have an ending fund balance of $21,649.90, much of which will be spent for a security guard and the new gate system.  Phil moved to accept the treasurer’s report, and Mike seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.  
Old Business:

New Lock System:  Mitch reported that the activation of the new system was successful with a few hiccups.  One problem was a new access pad was smashed by vandals, costing $300 to replace. Jack expressed concern to install a Knox box for emergency access to the park.  Mitch will contact the fire department about how to accomplish this.  Peg will contact Gordon’s Lock Shop about a lock and six keys for the Knox box.  Jack suggested the tennis court needs a gate adjustment and hinges welded.  Mitch volunteered to contact Commercial Hardware about changing to locks that will allow download of fobs data from a laptop. 
Security Cameras: One camera is installed and operational.  Other cameras are on hold until Jack can get some free time to install them.
Bollards: Jack has purchased the materials and is looking for the time to complete the project.   

Gravel in Playground: Jack will coordinate delivery of gravel once he has some free time.  Volunteers would be appreciated to help spread the gravel once a date is set.
Dog Clean-Up Station: Peg reported in a previous meeting that Jim Thompson has been working a lot of overtime and has not been able to spend time on this project.  She will give him a gentle reminder we are still looking for the clean-up station.

Swing Set Vandalism: At our August meeting Peg noted one of the toddler swings has been cut and needs to be replaced.  She will locate and purchase a new one.  

Century Link Upgrade: Activity has begun in the gravel parking lot at the park. 

New Business:

Tree Trimming:  Springy noted that now would be a good time to top the cottonwoods in and around the park.  Springy and Michael volunteered to contact tree service companies for bids. 

Fence Along North End:  Jack will get bids to rebuild and/or replace the fence along the park’s north end.  
Lock Box in Clubhouse:  Mike will get bids to install a safe of lock box in the clubhouse for storage of records.

Sign Clean-up at 214th:  Michael recommended that the reader board sign at 214th needs a good cleaning.  Jack suggested someone use 30 Second Cleaner on the sign.

Wood carving Class:  Guest Mike Wendt wants to use the clubhouse to hold a weekly wood carving class .  The board approved of the idea, and decided to work on the forms necessary to protect the IIMC for liability and damages.
Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 7:58.
The next board meeting will be on October 3rd at 7:00 p.m.
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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